The June 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 06/06/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter & Fisher, were present. Also in attendance were Mayor Warner, Atty. McCormick and many concerned residents.


The May 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. 

A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by Carter, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.2/02/07

$ 1137.77

$101950.01
$28648.27

Deposits


$ 6782.23

$  3609.76
$  230.00

Withdrawals

$ 1727.26

$      .00
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   439.60
$__110.55    

Bal. 06/06/07

$ 6192.74
     $105999.37  
$25150.82





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 5/02/07

$ 2570.15

$970.84

$11.11

Deposits


$12573.79

$   .00

$20.00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   64.17 
$  4.11

$  .00
Bal.06/06/07

$15208.11

$974.95

$31.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 5/02/07


$ 30989.03

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Deposits



$ 55882.88

Interest



$    24.88
Bal 06/06/07


$ 77183.36

QUESTIONS:


Betty McGarrigan questioned the placement of the shed at the Heck property if it is in violation.  Vice Pres. Carter replied that it is in violation as it sits.  What will happen is we will appoint a new zoning officer.  They will be approached with the fact that it is in violation and they will have to get a permit or a variance and if they don’t correct the violation they will be cited for it.  There is a procedure that will have to be followed.  In the future we probably will have to draw up an ordinance to allow sheds.  Moving forward, we will need to put it in writing what type of shed will be acceptable and what will not. 


Mr. McGarrigan praised all of council for they are volunteering their time and only get a small compensation.  He questioned why someone would want to make the job harder for the council members.  We all know what is needed to be done before putting up a shed, why would someone just go ahead and put one up without following procedure?  A heated discussion ensued by some residents regarding the placement of the sheds.


John Stozenski stated that we all try to keep our properties up to date and try to do a good job.  We all know that more and more people are coming into the area and building new homes and we need to do it the right way.  In 1996 the Borough adopted a group of zoning ordinances and we have been following them.  We had Dave Longmore and Rich O’Dea who were good zoning officers and did a good job.  They didn’t show any favoritism or selective enforcement and everyone did what they were suppose to do.  Everything worked out fine, nobody had any problems, but we are at a slippery slope right now.  Carter stated that he feels we are going to correct this tonight.

Mr. Stozenski felt that the current zoning officer did absolutely nothing.  Carter replied that he felt he did do a lot of work as to whether he did it as expediently as Mr. Stozenski would have liked he doesn’t know but there was a lot of work to be done. Mr. Stozenski said that there is a group of homeowners may file a civil complaint against the zoning officer for malfeasance of office.  What he did was absolutely wrong.  For example, he withdrew a complaint on an abandoned car on the property next to mine.  That car hasn’t move in over 2 years, and he said that is perfectly alright.  Mr. Stozenski said he called the zoning officer several times and he hasn’t responded once.  On April 7th we called a meeting with the zoning hearing board.  At that time a copy of the survey of the property was requested so that we could see what is happening with the swimming pool he was putting in.  It was stated that the survey would be provided in two weeks, it is now 2 months later and there is still no survey.  Mr. Stozenski felt the zoning board doesn’t do anything either.  Tom Carter said a zoning officer would be appointed tonight.

Mr. Stozenski said he filed a civil complaint with the magistrate in the Hazleton office this morning against Mr. Perrone regarding the placement of the fence on Mr. Stozenski’s property.  Once the first complaint is out of the way a group of us, there is myself, there’s Caddy, there’s Augie, a whole group of us that want to get together and will have to file a complaint against the Borough Council because you are the ones who have the authority.  We cannot just go on like this.  Just like this shed it’s against all the rules in the book.  Mr. Heck stated that you couldn’t just pick on one when there are maybe another 8 out there.  Discussion ensued.  


Suzanne Winters asked if we could get sand for the beach and maybe some more garbage cans as well.


Mrs. McGarrigan asked if the portable potty is at the beach yet.  Carter replied it is not there yet.  She also questioned the shed at the water house.  Carter replied that he is aware that they are putting in a new tank, there was a permit requested on that but is not sure what process they are going through right now. Discussion followed.


Sally Horny asked about the pipes on the path.  Has found a copy of the Deed of Easement and several other papers that absolutely bring the responsibility back to the Borough.  She doesn’t now what kind of deed of easement they signed but it certainly isn’t their property.  Atty. McCormick said that he would have to research this further and would be glad to look at whatever Sally has.  Carter asked if Sally spoke with Aqua.  Sally said she spoke with them a long time ago and they had permission to do it.  


Mr. Cadwallader asked who is responsible for the lake.  He ha seen a lot of logs floating and they should be removed.  If the Borough is responsible for the lakes condition and the Borough should do something about removing them.  They are a hazard.  Carter said he has seen people just pulling them out by themselves.  Mr. Cadwallader also said there is a lot of garbage on the other side of the Bridge and can that be removed.


Mrs. McGarrigan asked if PM Construction is tied to someone from Entech, the reply was no, it’s a different person.  

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 3609.76

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  374.10

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  230.00

Garbage Fees Collected


     $ 8592.81

Taxes Collected



$  276.19

State Police Fines


`
$11733.08

Sewer Fees Coll.-March ‘07











BILLS:
READ 



$   65.46

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- April



$   29.25

PP&L May 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, June Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, June Salary



$  300.00

Mayor Salary- Bill Warner-2nd Qtr Salary



$  747.50

James Jarick Snow Removal April 16th


$  155.00

James Jarick-drain ditch Hollenback Rd



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$34846.67

Aqua PA, Inv 1-4, new sewer connections



$  206.50

Luzerne Cty. Treas.-printing 2007 tax 






bills



$   55.67

Verizon- Telephone 5/7 to 6/6/07



$ 1387.50

Teresa Wojciechowski, 6 mo salary/rent



$   90.00

Wyatt Johnson, grass cutting, public 






beach & pagoda 3 x’s


Motion to pay the bills was made by Carter, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Favire stated he did the first 3 water samplings of the lake and they are very low.  The pagoda was 1.  The results were posted on the bulletin board.


Mayor Warner said he checked on the trees that Paul Rogan questioned at the last meeting.  One of them is on the Boroughs right of way and one is on private property.  Borough council needs to make a decision as to what they want to do with that tree.  Discussion ensued about the tree Sally Horny mentioned that was lying on the wires.  Mayor Warner will again take a look at it.  The tree is not on Terrace Drive but by Karen Greens home on Lakeview Dr.

Mayor Warner wanted to again bring to everyone’s attention that dogs are being walked without their waste being picked up. If you see anyone not picking up after their dogs, please tell them about it.  After it rains it all ends up in the lake.  

People are feeding the geese again.  Please do not do this.  He had a call that garbage was not picked up on Monday and that will be taken care of tonight.

Mrs. Basler said the trash on Hollenback Rd wasn’t picked up either.  

Carter commented that the contract calls for the garbage to be picked up anytime after 6am.  Please make sure the trash is out Sunday night or before 6am.  

Discussion ensued about parking in front of or by property lines.

UNFINIISHED BUSINESS:


Carter said we have a volunteer to be the zoning officer, Bill Graves.  Carter stated that Bill will be an excellent zoning officer, he is well-versed construction wise, feels he will be a good fit.  Carter motioned to appoint Bill Graves as zoning officer, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

A suggestion again was made to send out zoning ordinances to the homeowners.  Carter said that they are available, if you want a copy you need to request a copy and pay for it.  Discussion ensued. 


Mayor Warner said that he is in the process of looking into getting a traffic survey done and get the proper signs up at the proper distances.  They are not legally placed now, due to a technicality they would get off anyway.  In the future Mayor Warner would like to get together with White Haven maybe so that we could have someone all the time riding around.  We could enforce some laws that way.  

NEW BUSINESS:


Dam was inspected and everything looks good. We had a couple of recommendations, repairing a disturbed area, recommends we due some monitoring, but the report itself everything came out okay.


Borton Lawson needs to do an Emergency Action Plan for us.  That is one of the requirements of DEP for the dam.  An Emergency Action Plan needs to be in place, the one we had is outdated now.  Borton Lawson was contacted and they have done EMA plans for other lakes in the past and for $1765.00 they will do an Emergency Action Plan for us, submit it to DEP and give us a copy of it.  Carter made a motion to have Borton Lawson complete the Emergency Action Plan for the Dam for Penn Lake for $1765.00, 2nd by Favire, Roll call-all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Carter said the other piece of information on the dam is DEP wants to meet w/us on some additional work they feel is necessary.  We’ve contacted Borton Lawson for them to represent us at these meetings.  DEP from Harrisburg is going to come up, along with Borton Lawson and along with representatives from the lake.  Borton Lawson for $1200.00 will be our technical expert representative for the lake.  Carter made a motion to approve hiring Borton Lawson for $1200.00 to be our representative for the lake to meet with DEP for future repairs on the dam, 2nd by Favire, roll call, Favire, Carter & Fisher in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  The meeting has not yet been scheduled.


Carter said the Planning Commission has submitted a recommendation to define back yard versus front yard.  In the past it was never clear for lakefront properties what was considered to be the front yard and the back yard.  They have put together a recommendation that clarifies this.  We really don’t have to vote on this tonight its just agreeing in principal that we want to go forward with this.  It really doesn’t change anything just defines the front and back yard of lakefront properties.


Jerry Dailey explained that the issue is that lakefront is the front of the house.  The Borough law states the front of home faces the road, however for building an accessory structure on lakefront properties is the lakefront is the front and roadside is the back.


Carter said the recreation committee again proposes a summer program.  The amount is not to exceed $2000 to put on the program for the kids.  Everyone you talk to feels it’s a great program and it goes over very well.  Carter made a motion to have the summer program not to exceed $2000.00, 2nd Fisher, Roll call- Favire, Carter & Fisher all in favor, none opposed motion carried. Carter said that at one time the Association paid for part of this, it was split between the Borough and Association.  He’s not sure when it began that the Borough footed the whole bill for the recreation program.  Carter feels that going forward we should look into spreading the cost.  Discussion ensued.


Carter wanted to mention that we were approved for some money for the roads and the dam.  It looks like it’s out in the future a little bit.  We are not getting this anytime soon.  We were holding off on patching the potholes in the back based on the fact that we were going to pave Hollenback Rd, but since that is out in the future I would like to make a motion for $3000.00 to patch the holes on Hollenback Rd and around the lake to get us through the summer, 2nd Favire, roll call – Favire, Carter & Fisher all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

